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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, May 23, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Also present were Fiscal Officer Jill Davis, Fire Chief Todd Cooper, and Zoning Inspector Ric Irvine.    

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Johnson moved and Ms. Koch seconded to approve the minutes.  Vote:  Koch, yes; Garret, abstain; Johnson, yes.

Old Business

Pat Dunlap of National Contracting Group distributed a timeline to the Board regarding work completed by Fire Guard at the new township building.  The only dates not included on the timeline are inspection reports from the county.  The importance of the timeline was to determine if liquid damages are due from Fire Guard’s final payment for delaying the project.  Mr. Dunlap and the Board discussed the timeline and additional issues between the architect and Fire Guard owners.  Dunlap agreed Fire Guard delayed the project to some point, but cannot put a specific number of days on the delay due to times of no response and conflict with the architect.  Some of the construction delay falls on McCall Sharp Architecture and National Contracting Group as well.  Trustee Johnson asked at what point was the project at a complete standstill.  Dunlap replied probably fifteen days, but could be attributed to a couple different issues, not Fire Guard alone.  Trustees Johnson and Garrett both faulted National for no one “taking the reins” and “making things happen.”  There is no firm documentation of fault and enough blame for all parties involved.  Therefore, Mr. Johnson recommended the Board not hold liquid damages against Fire Guard. 
Mr. Dunlap is working with all contractors to get final inspections completed and obtain occupancy permit hopefully by Thursday’s job meeting.  Several items were noted that need completed: catch basins, exterior warranties, security zones programmed, fire system flow and tamper zones, phone plan submittal to county by architect.

The office furniture bid from Capitol Office Supply was updated to include final pricing, delivery and installation.  Mr. Johnson moved to increase the total cost of office furniture not to exceed $16,000.00.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.  The furniture order will be placed and delivery scheduled as soon as the occupancy permit is received.
New Business

The Board would like to recognize Eagle Scout, Sam Williamson, for his service project at the Concord Park.  Mr. Johnson moved to adopt a Resolution proclaiming June 18, 2011 as Sam Williamson Day in Concord Township.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.  Sam will be invited to the township building open house on June 11, 2011 for recognition.  Dedication of a tree in honor of past Trustee, Ken Cox, will also take place at the open house.

Mr. Garrett presented pictures and documents from resident historian, Larry Dulin, to use at the new township building.  The Board agreed to have many of the photos prepared, matted and framed for use at the building.  Mr. Johnson moved to approve a maximum of $2,000.00 for preparation, matting and framing of the photos.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.

Mr. Garrett asked if the Board was interested in applying for 2012 park grant funds.  No action was taken at this time.  Discussion was held on the current 2011 grant status and the tennis court specs.  The Request for Proposal advertisement will be finalized this week.

Mr. Johnson presented draft “rules of use” for the Concord Township Community Center Meeting Room.  The proposed rules will be submitted to the County Prosecutor’s office for review.
The County Engineer received bids for the 2011 Road Improvement Program and awarded the contract the Shelly & Sands Co.  Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the final bid and sign the contract.  Vote: 3-0.

The Fiscal Officer made it a matter of record that Oller Cemetery lot #318, graves 3-4 were sold.

Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve a change order for $325.00 for the installation of two additional floor drains at the new township building.  Vote: 3-0.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #7840-7883, all totaling $113,730.39.  Vote: 3-0.  Checks will be signed at different times due to the impending storm.
As there was no further business, Trustee Koch moved and Trustee Garrett seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
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